
 

 

 

Kitsap Aircraft Radio Control Society 

Meeting Minutes 

November 8th, 2011 
 

Visitors:  Bill Swope 
 
New Members: Steve Poe 
 
Treasurers report:   Read and accepted 
 
Last meetings Minutes:   Read and accepted 
 
Guest speaker: None 
 
Committee reports: 
 
School Flying Program:  Brian purchased two RTF Airplanes and two flight simulators to 
donate to the school flying program.  In addition, Chuck McGuire of Blue Sky Hobbies 
made a significant donation to help the program get off to a start.  We are also looking for 
donations of Engines with mufflers, servo’s, wheels, and other items that are suitable for 
the .15 size planes the students are building from plans.  Please contact Brian Campbell 
for more information at brianc8911@comcast.net. 
 
Old Business: 
 
Trees:  The Parks Department has not yet responded to us about any tree work we can do. 
Vern May said that there was a Parks person at the field to look at the situation we have. 
 
New Business: 
 
Al said we can have our banquet at La Quinta for about $25.00 per person.  If we have it 
at the space available at Blue Sky Hobbies, we need a caterer.  So far, the catering 
services he has conferred with are too costly, but he will keep trying. 
 



 

 

The Open Shop at Jim and Denise’s went well.  He has a nice shop with lots of inventory. 
The next Open Shops are at Greg Tinius’ on November 15th and at Al’s shop on 
December 20th. 
 
Bob Jacobson who used to run Galaxy Hobbies will be our guest speaker for the 
December meeting. 
 
Officer Nominations for next year are: 
 

• President: Paul Fleming, Rob Showman and Vern May 
• Vice President: Chuck McGuire 
• Treasurer: Need nominees 

 
We will also need nominees for banquet awards such as best crash, most crashes and 
ARC of the year. 
 
Show and tell: 
 
Verlyn showed pictures taken of Yellowstone.  Harvey showed his new plane, a Venture 
60 built from a kit. 
 
Harvey won the show and tell. 
 
Quarter drawing: 
 
Monty Foust’s name was drawn but he was not present to collect the $25.00 worth of 
quarters. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. 
 
Minutes approved on December 13, 2011. 
 


